OTTO FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS
MEETING MINUTES  July 11, 2023
 Attending: 
Don Girod

2024
Allison Girod, Secretary /Treasurer


Ron Neal

2023
Trisha Priest, Otto Chief
Don Sinn

2027
Paul Stang, Otto VFD President

Stew Ritchie

2026
1.        Motion to approve approve June meeting minutes : made by Don G, seconded by DonS, approved.
2.
July Treasurer’s report:
	
	Balance 
	Interest Rate

	CCB checking - #1710057912
	$13,890.71
	0.05%

	CCB savings – Savings #1720049483
	$43,336.43
	0.25%

	CCB savings – Contingency #1720049505
	$124,804.93
	0.50%

	CCB savings – Air Tanks/Turnout Gear #1720052999
	$23,715.34
	0.25%

	NYCLASS  NY-01-1150-0001 (Reserve)
	$141,278.81
	4.92% currently


Bills paid 
	1999
	National Fuel (estimated)
	$58.94

	2000
	Breathing Air Systems (purchase approved at March  meeting)
	$341.25

	2001
	Dival – hydrotesting 4 air cylinders and misc parts
	$149.76

	2002
	Cattaraugus County – BLS CPR cards for 20 attendees 5/14
	$100.00

	2003
	Selph’s Fire Service – extinguishers serviced, hydrotested
	$319.75

	2004
	 Hilltop Auto – Wheel alignment- Otto8
	$190.00

	2005
	Otto Auto – Otto8 front brakes replaced, both batteries replaced 
	$702.25


Bills to pay
	
	National Fuel (actual)
	Credit $1.61

	
	Otto VFD – annual rent for the hall
	$5205.00

	
	Don Girod – reimburse for EMS cabinet
	$229.99


The current bills and bank statements were checked by all Commissioners present. The reconciled June bank account statements, check images and paid bills were viewed by all  Commissioners present.  Motion to approve the treasurer’s report and pay the bills  made by DonG,  seconded by Stew, approved. 
Old Business
3.  turnout gear:  There are 3 new sets of new turnout gear that are still not given out. The one for Tony should be reassigned.  The previous set (Mike Grey) does not fit any of the interior firefighters.  The two sets for Dave S and Duane are still in their boxes in the meeting room.  Since these cost about $6000 each they need to be used and the District will hold off on ordering other new gear for now.
The safety vests have not been ordered yet, due to a question about numbers needed and sizes.  Discussion led to ordering 36 for fire and 6 for EMS.
4.  ongoing budget – Allison reported that the rates for district and protection district will have to be adjusted even if the total taxes remain the same.  Discussion centered on redoing the budget lines for next year.  Otto8 is paid off.  Turnout gear and air bottles need to be budgeted on a yearly basis.  This means increasing the line for small equipment and safety.  So far most other lines seem to be reasonable.
5. sexual harassment -  there are 10 members who have not completed the NYS sexual harassment requirement as of July 1.  These people have until September 1 to complete this.
Allison reported that the district will no longer maintain the membership lists.  New members will continue to be approved at a district meeting, but the department executive  committee needs to handle the list of who is a member in good standing.
New Business
8.   Chief’s report
Upcoming training – extrication training possible on Saturday, July 15.  Also possible pump training Friday, July 14.
9.  The insurance company annual questionnaire (November) will be asking questions about junior firefighters this year.  Right now there are only one or two “active firefighters with restrictions”, which is how it is currently handled in the fire department for members who are 16-18.
There was a suggestion of sponsoring a 4H group.  Allison will check on the insurance situation for such a group.  Also are there insurance issues with community groups using the hall for meetings as well as the associate members?
